July 22, 2010

Mike Shanahan

Mr. Joey Phelps, Affiliate Manager Empire CLS Worldwide Chauffeured Services 225 Meadowlands Parkway Secaucus, NJ 07094

Dear Mr. Phelps:

At the request of Andy Poppenberg, President of Denver Lincoln Limousine, Inc., I wish to inform you that I have used his services in Denver for both business and personal use for over 20 years. I have found Denver Lincoln Limousine, Inc., the staff, and chauffeurs to be reliable and trust them to provide service to my family, friends and business associates in a highly professional manner.

I understand from Andy that the Denver police issued a ticket to his chauffeur and that this ticket was dismissed by the city attorney over six months ago. Denver Lincoln Limousine has picked us up on many occasions from the Denver airport without any issues. I have confidence with his company to continue to provide us with services in the future.

Sincerely,

Mike Shanahan

MS/cl

Cc: Andy Poppenberg